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	Los Angeles Times Inquires on Metro Blue Line Service Disruptions

A Los Angeles Times article about Metro Blue Line service disruptions may run as early as next week. Metro Operations executive staff and I joined two Los Angeles Times reporters to discuss traction power, accidents and other incidents that occurred during January and February which caused serious service delays. Staff noted that the vast majority of Blue Line trains are not delayed; however there have been delays of five minutes or more attributed to accidents, rail vehicle and rail operation incidents, and Expo construction. We acknowledged that delays due to rail car or traction power problems are fundamentally the result of significant deferred maintenance over a decade. However, over the past two years our agency has made addressing deferred maintenance a priority. Reporters were informed that our agency has already spent $64 million on Blue Line deferred maintenance and another $494 million is committed in the Operations long range capital plan through FY20. In addition to the interview, the Los Angeles Times sent a reporter and photographer to observe Metro Blue Line rail cars being overhauled. Please note that twenty power substations are being replaced. Finally, the overhead catenary lines are being retrofitted, the Metro Blue Line track is being rehabilitated, and obsolete train control equipment is being replaced, among more than two dozen major maintenance projects which have been completed, are in process or planned to be completed on the Metro Blue Line.

Norwalk Transit Hosts Gateway Cities Transit Providers Meeting
Yesterday, April 12, 2012, Norwalk Transit hosted the Gateway Cities Transit Providers meeting. These regional Transit Providers meetings are conducted for cities, municipal and local operators serving the areas that our five Metro Service Councils represent. Participants joining Norwalk and Metro at the meeting included representatives from Long Beach Transit, the Los Angeles County Department of Public Works (El Sol), Montebello Bus Lines, Orange County Transit Authority (OCTA) and the cities of Downey, South Gate, Lynwood, Bell Gardends and Whittier. Norwalk Mayor, and Gateway Cities Service Council Representative, Cheri Kelley welcomed the group, and Gateway Cities Service Council Chair Wally Shidler also participated. 

The group heard presentations on June 2012 Metro service changes and proposed Montebello Bus Lines and Long Beach Transit service changes, an update on various issues at the Artesia Blue Line Station, a presentation on the ExpressLanes project, and a briefing on special OCTA discounts to the Orange County Fair. There was also a brief discussion about civil rights topics including Title VI and Environmental Justice issues associated with public transit. At the conclusion of the meeting, each of the attendees provided an update on recent and upcoming service issues associated with their agency and/or city, and discussed potential topics for the next meeting, which is anticipated to be held sometime during July 2012.
Metro Orange Line Construction Notices
Duct Bank Installation

As part of the continuing construction activities for the Metro Orange Line Extension, the Contractor will continue to install the duct bank on Marilla Street from Canoga Avenue to Owensmouth Avenue. Full street closures will take place beginning Saturday, April 14, 2012 from 7:00 a.m. to 6:30 p.m., weather permitting.  To view the complete construction notice, please click here. 
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120413_Metro_Orange_Line_Construction_Notice_Marilla_Duct_Bank_Installation.pdf
Systems Testing
In preparation for the grand opening of the Metro Orange Line Extension, our agency is preparing to begin Systems Testing along the Orange Line Extension. During this testing period, buses will intermittently run along the busway for testing purposes only. Please be advised that construction work will continue during this testing period. Work is scheduled to begin Monday, April 23, 2012. The work is scheduled so that the project will be completed within three weeks, provided no extenuating circumstances arise. Testing will take place during the hours of 4:00 p.m. to 12:00 a.m. Construction will take place from Monday through Friday, during  the hours of 6:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., weather permitting. To view the complete construction notice, please click here.  
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120413_Metro_Orange_Line_Construction_Notice_Systems_Testing.pdf
Roadway Improvements

The City of Los Angeles, Department of Public Works, and Bureau of Street Services will begin roadway improvements along Canoga Avenue, from Victory Boulevard to Prairie Street. The project will require the preparation of the existing roadway by one of the following initial phases: grinding the street, full depth removal and repairing of failed areas of the street or reconstruction of the existing roadway. The final phase will be resurfacing the street. The work is scheduled so that the project will be completed within three weeks, provided no extenuating circumstances arise. Construction work is scheduled to take place starting Monday, April 16, 2012 during the hours of 6:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., weather permitting. To view the complete notice, please click here. 
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120413_Metro_Orange_Line_Roadway_Improvements.pdf
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120413_Notice_of_Street_Work_City_of_LA.pdf  
Procurement Postings for Next Week

Capacitors for Blue Line Rail Cars (IFB)
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bid (IFB) next week to procure 850 capacitors for the Blue Line rail cars. The procurement process blackout is expected to run from April 16, through May 31, 2012. The capacitors are an essential component of the train’s propulsion system which enables movement of the train. The capacitor draws a constant magnitude of voltages and electrical currents, causing it to wear out. As a result, capacitors must be replaced periodically to keep the LRVs running efficiently, and in a safe operating condition; thus, ensuring uninterrupted revenue service. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Sherri Jackson, Procurement Planning Administrator at 213-922-1025.
Pre-Qualified Jobs Coordinators for PLA and CCP RFIQ
Procurement will release a Request for Interest and Statement of Qualifications (RFIQ) next week to establish a consultant list of experienced Jobs Coordinators to act in partnership with prime contracts on projects subject to Metro’s recently approved Project Labor Agreement (PLA) and Construction Careers Policy (CCP). The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from April 18, 2012 through June 18, 2012. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Ms. Tommye Williams, Contract Administration Manager, at (213) 922-1051.

Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will join Honorable Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa at the State of The City Event.  I will have meetings with Edward F. King, Director of Transit Services in Santa Monica, and John Fenton, Metrolink Chief Executive Officer. 
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